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  JANE M. KLAUSMAN YOUNG WOMAN IN BUSINESS AWARD
 

 

Zonta's Jane M. Klausman Women in Business Scholarships are
awarded annually to women pursuing undergraduate or master's
degrees in business management. The Zonta Club of Denver's
award was presented on September 11 to Regis University senior
Autymn DeWolfe (above center with club president Mary Benoit
on the left and Jeanette Newville).
 
Autymn described her educational journey - "in order to know
where you are going, you have to know where you have been". 
The places that Autymn has been have given her a test in
economy, a glimpse of the world from an important teacher, and
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a lesson in leadership from a little pink hardhat.

Autymn grew up in a rural town north of Denver with her family
living just above the poverty line.  Early in her life her vision of
what was possible for her was narrow considering her limited
socioeconomic potential.  That changed in junior high school
when on special teacher arranged an opportunity for her to
participate in a six- week long summer program in Trinidad,
Colorado called Upward Bound Math Science.  She met young
intelligent students from all over Colorado who were excited
about their futures.  That summer transformed her view of
education and gave her a new strength in realizing her
possibilities. 

After high school graduation, Autymn worked for several
commercial construction companies, including The Weitz
Company, where she was paired with outstanding managers who
recognized her talent and potential.  She worked her way into
project management.  Because of her youth and gender she was
sometimes not taken seriously on large-scale construction
projects.  She added a pink hardhat to her wardrobe to help
bridge the gender gap.  She also learned a powerful lesson in
leadership - levity is often as important as strength when
working with people. 

Autymn will graduate in December 2014 with her Bachelor's
Degree in Business Administration and is eager to experience
different cultures and perspectives.  She also wants the
opportunity to help future generations of women navigate the
field of project management in business by paying forward the
mentorship and leadership that was given to her.  

Jeanette Newville     

 
 

Business Cards
 
Do you have your Zonta
business cards yet? If  not,
contact Julie Bradley to let
her know what you want
on them. She will mail
them to you or bring them
to a meeting.
 

Join Our Mailing List!

Forward to a Friend

   

 
WOMEN WHO DARE
  

Following the establishment of the Federal Government in 1789 the
intellectual and religious establishment assigned American women a new role
as the moral upholders of the Union. Women should confine themselves to
being the nurturers, educators and moral compass of a nation of superior male
citizens.
"Public women" were not "good women."

The first impetus for change came from the pioneers for higher education for
women.

One such woman was Emma Hart Willard (1787- 8170) who recognized
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women's intellectual deprivation following her marriage to a doctor. She succeeded in reforming
the curriculum for young women destined for marriage and motherhood by asserting that a
classical and scientific education would provide better role models.

She opened her Troy Female Seminary in 1814 when the Troy, New York, Common Council offered
to raise money to establish a girls' school. In addition to the approved instruction in the social
graces, Willard's curriculum emphasized such "unwomanly" subjects as zoology, anatomy,
geometry and trigonometry. By 1831 the school had over 100 boarding students and over 200 day
students. Much to the surprise of everyone, the school was profitable and also made money on the
textbooks she wrote, particularly on such subjects as geography and history.

On her death, the Troy Female Seminary was renamed the Emma Willard School. It remains in
operation today.

Emma Hart Willard - a woman who dared!

Barb Pellegren     

   

OPEN DOOR MINISTRIES REPORT

 Dear members of the Zonta Club of Denver,
 
I wanted to share with you a report of joyful events that are
happening at Open Door Ministries. The donation from Zonta
Club of Denver has benefited the women in our Still Waters
Housing program in impactful ways. Through this grant they
have been able to pay for tuition, books, childcare and rent.
 
Still Waters Housing is made up of three homes that sit
side-by-side on a Denver city block largely owned by Open Door Ministries.
 
Chayah House is a home for single women who are homeless due to various setbacks, such as
imprisonment, drug or alcohol abuse, physical abuse and mental illness. It can house six women at
a time.
 
Esther House is a transitional home for women, primarily targeting those leaving the sex-trade
industry, addictions and other destructive lifestyles. It can house five women at a time.
 
Treasure House is a home for at-risk single mothers and their children. They typically come from
backgrounds that include drug or alcohol abuse, physical abuse, sexual abuse, mental illness and
broken families. Residents can be as young as 16 years old. There are beds for four women and up
to six children.
 
Last year I shared the story of Zoe and LaShonda who were a part of our Treasure House. They
have both since graduated, obtained employment, and live in stable housing. Zoe has continued to
pursue education in event planning and stays connected to the Open Door Ministries community.
 
This year I would like to share Casey's story. Casey came to Chayah House to recover from a life of
homelessness, alcoholism, and despair. Her battle with alcohol led her to spend five months
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sleeping on 16th street mall, just a block away from where she had been a successful oil and gas
accountant. While going through the Still Waters Housing program Casey utilized the Zonta Club
funds to become certified in QuickBooks to help advance her career in accounting. She has
conquered her alcoholism, graduated from the program and has also received a job in H&R Block.
She has developed relationships in our community and continues to be an active member.
 
Another lady named Holly, a year-long resident in Esther House, has been attending cosmetology
school to become a hairstylist. Holly has been around the Open Door Ministries community for
several years struggling to overcome her addictions with different programs. After all these years
we continue to show her love and support, welcoming her back to the community with open arms
to help her. This time at Esther House has been the longest she has stayed in a single program and
the most determined to change her life.
 
The grant from Zonta Club is changing lives on our Open Door Ministries block. These women are
succeeding and creating better lives for themselves and their children. We cannot thank you
enough for your contribution.
 
Sincerely,
 
David Warren
Executive Director 
 
Ashley Roberts
Grants Coordinator
 

 

 
 OCTOBER MEETING

 Meeting Details

Date: Thursday, October 9

Time: 5:30 pm

Location: Hacienda Colorado
4100 East Mexico Ave.
Denver, CO 80222

Advocacy
Moment: 

Beth Mundell

Cost: Menu prices

Reservations to Marian Lee - email: mlee@bhfs.com, or work phone, 303-223-1256 by 10am
Monday, October 6th.   We need to tell the restaurant how many people will attend so enough
places are set. 
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Permanent Reservations:
  
The following members have permanent reservations:

 
Judy Allen Sheila Davis Kate Linscott
Evie Ashmore Mary Lou Edwards Judy McNerny

Mary Benoit Nikki Headlee Nancy McWhirter
Alice Borodkin Cynthia Herndon Wendy Moraskie

Julie Bradley Kathy Hyzer Dorothy Swindt

 

 

Coffee, tea, hot chocolate mix, creamer, sugar
 For The Delores Project

Please bring to the October Zonta Meeting

 

Program
  
Claire Levy will be the October meeting speaker.
  
The Colorado Center on Law and Policy (CCLP) is an advocacy organization
dedicated to promoting justice, economic security, access to health care and
sound fiscal policies. Its mission is to advance the health, economic security
and wellbeing of low-income Coloradans through research, education,
advocacy and litigation.
 
Claire Levy served seven years in the Colorado House of Representatives before being selected by
CCLP's board of directors to serve as executive director.
 
Prior to serving in the General Assembly Claire had a varied legal career that included a stint in the
Appellate Division of the Colorado Public Defender's Office. In that role she represented indigent
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people on appeal who had been convicted of serious felonies. Her job was to protect the
constitutional rights of people accused of felonies, and assure that anyone convicted of a felony
had received a fair trial, regardless of their income. Before running for office, Levy focused on land
use law with an emphasis on affordable housing and urban development.
 
In the Colorado House, Levy most recently served as the vice-chair of the Joint Budget Committee
and chair of the House Committee on Appropriations, where she oversaw the appropriations for
many of the public benefits programs on behalf of which CCLP advocates.
 
Claire will speak about the CCLP and about advocacy in general.

    

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Service Committee

The Service Committee met at Village Inn on September 23.    We analyzed and
discussed the seven grant applications we received this year.   Over the next
few weeks, members will visit organizations before we make our final decision.
 
On October 16 we have a service opportunity with COVA.  We will meet at their
office on 90 Galapago St. from 2:00-5:00 to help them stuff bags for an
upcoming conference.  Please contact Penny if you are interested in helping.
 
Olette organized another very successful dinner at The Delores Project on September 21.  On the
menu were sloppy joes, baked beans, veggies and dip, fruit, and a large variety of pies and chocolate
cake.  The women loved it!  Thanks, Olette, Nancy, Cathy C, Jeanette, Marian, Linda, Julie, and
Judy Mc for supplying all the food.
 
This month we will be collecting items for The Delores Project.  Please bring coffee, tea, hot,
chocolate mix, sugar, and creamer to the October Zonta meeting.
 
The next Service meeting will be on Oct. 14 at 6:00 p.m. at Village Inn.
 

~ Nancy    

   

Fundraising
  
The Fundraising Committee will be meeting October 2nd at Gwen's house
(hopefully I will  have cleared up some of Monday's extensive hail damage debris
which is scattered over our entire property!) and then we'll meet again on October
30th (Let's see - after a major snow storm???)  Gotta love Colorado!
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Our focus is on the film event and we will be discussing budget and timeline.

Please be thinking of companies that you work with or for as possible donors for our event.  I am
going to approach my accountant and dentist.  Hopefully you will all choose one company to plug
our  film event : Day of Film is March 21, 2015.  It is never too early to ask.  Some companies are
planning their charitable contributions for next year already.  Evie has agreed to be our donor
representative.  So please contact her with any possible leads.

Thanks to Nikki for spearheading our tasks and budget outlines!
~ Gwen    

   

Advocacy
  
Thanks to those who signed up at the last meeting to present an Advocacy
Moment at a future meeting. I will circulate the sign-up sheet again at the
October meeting.
  
In October, we will be adding another column to the sheet - think about
writing a brief article for the Smoke Signal. This does not involve public
speaking! You might write about an outstanding woman (like Barb Pellegren's
article above about Emma Hart Willard), or about an issue that Zontians are concerned about, or
should be!
  
The Advocacy Committee will be meeting soon, as soon as the chairman gets her act together!
  

~ Judy Mc    

   

Membership

The Membership Committee met on September 22nd.   The October and
November ZCD meetings will take place at Hacienda Colorado.  The speaker
for October will be Claire Levy, Executive Director of the Colorado Center on
Law and Policy.  The speaker for November will be Ashley Roberts from Open
Door Ministries.  It is planned that the December meeting will be held at The
Haven, similar to last year.  Marian, Jeanette and Nancy are meeting at the
Haven in October to determine whether space can be found to accommodate the entire population
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of the facility.  The January meeting will be held at Sheila's house.
 
A New Member Orientation has been scheduled for Thursday, October 16th.  The meeting will start
at 5:30 p.m. at Sheila's house 3635 S. Roslyn Way, Denver, 80237.  All board members are invited
to attend.  Sheila and Nikki are providing dinner.  If you plan to come, please RSVP to Marian Lee
at 303-223-1256, and bring your club directory to the meeting.
 
The group is still investigating possible locations for the February grant award meeting.  If you
have suggestions, please let one of the committee members know. 
  
The group also discussed retention of members, and agreed to set a goal of "net plus one"
membership for our club this year.  That means that we end the year with a net gain of at least one
new member, necessarily requiring us to replace any members who might leave the club during the
year.  We have had great attendance so far this year by guests.  Please continue this trend and
invite guests to our meetings whenever possible.
 
NEXT MEETING:  The next meeting will be on October 27th at 5:30 p.m. at Citron Bistro. 
 

~ Marian    

   

     

 
SEPTEMBER MEETING MINUTES

 
This meeting was called to order by President, Mary Benoit at 6:00 pm, after those present enjoyed
cocktails and ordered their dinners. Guests were introduced: Linda Rhea introduced Micki Corwin-
Dampick; Marian Lee introduced Liz Stewart, a lawyer; Mary Benoit introduced Abbie Kize and
Bonnie Kize who works at Mathias Lock and Key; Jeannette Newville introduced our Jane M.
Klausman Scholarship winner, Autymn DeWolfe and her boyfriend, John; Nancy McWhirter
introduced our speaker, Sterling Harris, from COVA, along with Linda Harlin, and Debbie Gridley.
Stephanie Sanders, from the SOUL Foundation, also visited the meeting.
 
Judy McNerny gave the Advocacy Moment. She talked about the pay gap between women & men.
AAUW did a study through 2009 called "Graduating to a Pay Gap" which looked at women one year
out of college working fulltime and found that they made 82% of the money their male
counterparts were making - 7% less. The study suggested that one cause might be discrimination
and that one gender difference is the willingness to negotiate their salary. Nikki Headlee added that
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as stated in the Smoke Signal, the lifetime loss of salary for women is $1.2 million.
 
The August, 2014 Minutes were approved.
 
There was no treasurer's report.
 
Wendy Henry-Moraskie told us about a musical opportunity at the Posner Center on October 30. It
will be an Anniversary Gala of the Symphony Chorus and Wendy can get us reduced rates on
tickets - we need to sign the sheet and Kathy Hyzer and Judy McNerny will contact us further
about the tickets.
 
President Mary talked about "Zonta Says No" this year which will also be held at the Posner Center
on November 8, 2014. She asked that we take flyers and post them wherever people who might be
interested in attending will see them.
 
Mary called our attention to the Denver Women's Commission meeting on October 29 which will
be a round table discussion.
 
Linda Rhea told us about an Arc Thrift Store Fashion Show at the Doubletree Hilton in
Westminster on 9-26-14 which will benefit GED. The cost is $25 or $35 at the door. Former First
Lady of Colorado Frances Owens will be there.
 
Nancy McWhirter thanked everyone for bringing toothbrushes, toothpaste, combs, brushes and
tampons for residents of COVA, and introduced Sterling Harris, Deputy Executive Director of
COVA as our speaker for the evening. Sterling told us she is a childhood survivor of sexual violence
which led her to her career. She told us COVA stories. COVA was founded in 1982 by volunteers.
They had 501 members by 1986. Their Executive Director for the last 20 years is Nancy Lewis. Last
October (2013) they put on the largest Victim's Services Conference in the U.S. They now have 8
staff members and 75 volunteers, between 700 & 800 members, and have many victim's advocates
all over the justice system.
 
COVA's goal is to train leaders and advocate for victim's rights. They watch the laws and the
advocates for sexual offender's rights. Colorado Victims for Justice is a club formed to change
public policy.
 
They have a paid internship program (which stresses diversity leadership) for people from
marginalized communities. 30-50% of these interns are eventually hired by COVA.
 
COVA's "Filling in the Gap" policy helps during national disasters or tragedies. This is where some
of ZCD's grant money went this year. An example was when they helped with the Four Mile
Canyon fire - they helped to appropriately respond. ZCD's grant also helps with their Crime Victims
Emergency Fund which replaces lost income, fixes doors, broken windows, travel costs, phone and
utility bills and legal papers. Our donations also helped with the Human Sex Trafficking Program -
in place since 2008. They served 17 people in the 1st 5 months of 2014 - ½ of their clients are male,
predominately foreign laborers. They are partners in putting on a Human Trafficking conference
on November 25 at Metro State.
 
Jeannette Newville then introduced our Jane M. Klausman Scholarship winner, Autymn DeWolfe
from Loch Buie, CO. She is a Senior in Business Administration at Regis. She worked in various
project management capacities in construction companies, but hit the glass ceiling so she went
back to school. She feels that she has finally gotten to a place where she is not operating out of fear
or lack of opportunities and she thanked us for our $1,500 scholarship.
 
President Mary thanked Judy McNerny for our new Directories.
 
Committee Reports:
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                Public Relations - Katie Boysen wants to encourage members to use social media such as
Meet-Up. We can RSVP for meetings there, guests too.
 
                Advocacy - Judy McNerny had 2 sign-up sheets, one for giving the Advocacy Moments at
meetings and one for attending Denver Women's Commission meetings the 1st Wednesday of
every month. Their goals are on the city website.
                                Wendy Henry-Moraskie said that a recent Metro Scholar, Janine Jeffries, is
involved with a 9-5 women's group with a dinner website.
 
                Membership - Marian Lee said the committee is off to a great start: Dorothy Swindt is
taking care of correspondence and Nikki Headlee is doing orientations. We have 3 new members
and 1 new application.
 
                Service - Nancy McWhirter said we are short a few people on the Delores Dinners sign up
- they need 2 more people to help with Sunday, Sept. 21 - 2 people immediately signed up to help.
Service Grant applications are due this coming Saturday (Sept.13, 2014). COVA has an Oct. 15
project; Open Door Ministries wants another reading activity this year and our Christmas party will
be at The Haven again this year, December 11.
 
                Fundraising - Gwen Fornia - she and Nikki are meeting with Tammy (the film theater
manager) soon. We will have to pay for outside caterers this year as they now have a caterer there.
The committee is looking at two good film possibilities. One is set in Nepal - "Untouchables:
Children of God" is about sex trafficking and domestic violence. The other is JHOLA which is set in
India and Nepal and is about Suttee, a practice of burning young wives along with their dead
husbands which is still practiced in those countries. Evie Ashmore saw it at the ZI Convention and
recommended it highly. Sponsorships are a minimum of $300 - we need to start finding those
NOW.
 
President Mary presented items that members need to vote on:

A $50 donation to the Hershey Fund at Metro State in Marjorie Pickett's honor. This money
will come out of our operating fund. Members can add to that donation if they get it to
Kathy Hyzer by Sept. 18. Mary Benoit moved to make that donation and Nikki Headlee
seconded the motion which was passed by all members present.

1. 

A $50 donation in honor of Essie Garrett to the Blair Caldwell Library. Essie was a member
of our club. She was a runner and a selfless, tireless worker at Emily Griffith. There will be a
memorial celebration at Blair Caldwell Library on Sept. 26. Mary Benoit moved to make this
donation and Sheila Davis seconded the motion which was passed by all members present.

2. 

 
Mary spoke about this year's Zonta Says No to Violence Against Women Art Event to be held on
November 8 at the Posner Center and asked that we all please promote this event. Empty shoes
representing victims of DV will be featured again - the red shoes for women who died. The tickets
are $25 and we will need to advertise and help at the event itself which will feature an art exhibit
and sale. It will also have an educational component. All Area 3 clubs in the Denver area are
collaborating on this event - it is a good way for Zonta to brand itself in Denver. Past ZI President,
Lynn McKenzie thought up ZSN and got involved with UN Women. The color for ZSN is orange
which we can wear every 3rd Thursday as a reminder of ZSN and in memory.
 
Sterling Harris drew a ticket for our 50-50 drawing, and Marian Lee gave the Zonta Rock to Alexis
Newton who "rocks!"
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DATES TO REMEMBER:
‐           Sept. 12, 6-8 pm                        D-11's celebration of 501©(3) status
                                                                 Brio Tuscan Grill, 2500 E. 1st Ave., Denver
‐           Sept. 19-20                                Governor's Seminar, Cheyenne, WY
‐           Sept. 26                                        ARC Thrift Store Fashion Show
‐           Oct. 9                                            Regular Meeting, The Hacienda
‐           Oct. 15                                          Stuff bags for COVA
‐           Oct. 23                                          Board Meeting, Perkins (7995 S. Colo.)
‐           Oct. 29                                          DWC meeting
‐           Oct. 30                                          Symphony Chorus Performance
‐           Nov. 5                                           Project Cure's First Ladies' Luncheon
‐           Nov. 8                                           Zonta Says No Art Event, Posner Center
‐           Nov. 25                                         Metro State Human Trafficking Conf.

2015
‐           March 21                                      Film Event
‐           April 11                                         Douglas County's Trivia Night
‐           May 16                                          Garage Sale at Cynthia's home
 

There being no further business before the meeting, it was adjourned at 8:00 pm.
 

~Respectfully submitted,      
Mary Lou Edwards, Secretary    

 
 

   

DOMESTIC DIVA

Here is a simple Oktoberfest Recipe to cook up for dinner this month

Ingredients

4 Medium potatoes - peeled and cubed

2 Tbsp olive or vegetable oil

1 small onion chopped

1 pound of smoked sausage cubed

1 package (16 oz ) sauerkraut - well-drained

pepper and salt to taste
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Directions

In a large skillet, saute the potatoes in oil for 5-6 minutes or until lightly browned.1. 

 Stir in onion; saute for 3-4 minutes or until tender. 2. 

Add the sausage, sauerkraut, pepper and salt. 3. 

Cook, uncovered, over medium heat for 4-5 minutes or until heated through, stirring

occasionally.

4. 

Should serve 4 people

  

   

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
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UPCOMING EVENTS
  

Non-Profit Fundraising Workshop
  
Zonta Club of Douglas County is hosting this workshop. It is Wednesday, October 22nd from
6:00-8:30 p.m. at the Zink Restaurant (inside DoubleTree Hotel at I-25 and Orchard). The cost is
$50 per person which includes dinner.
  
Cindy Grubenhoff of In The Know is a non-profit fundraising consultant and will be the presenter.
She has some amazing "out of the box" ideas we all could use in our clubs. Below is the link to
register and pay online. Please share it with your Board and committee chairs who you think would
be great to attend. Only 10 seats left so act quickly. Registration closes October 20th at 5:00 p.m. 
  
http://tinyurl.com/n7rr55s
  

  
2014 Women's Issues Roundtable Discussion
  
The Denver Women's Commission invites you to the 2014 Women's Issues Roundtable Discussion
on Wednesday, October 29th to identify, prioritize, and synthesize information compiled in its
2014 Assessment: Windows into Denver Women & Girls.
 
For complete information about the event, discussion topics, and to register (no later than October
17), go to http://tinyurl.com/ngvmxwu.
 

  
Project Cure First Ladies Luncheon
  
This annual event will be held on Wednesday, November 5th from 11:30-1:00 at the Hyatt
Convention Center. You do not pay anything to attend, however, there is an "ask" for donations
during the event. You can donate $25 on up, by check or credit card. 100% of the funds raised at the
luncheon go to Project Cure. This year they are hosting the First Lady of Papua New Guinea. For
more information, go to www.projectcure.org/events.

The Zonta Club of Douglas County is hosting a table. Please let Rhonda Bolich-Lampo, club
president, know by October 5th if you would like to join the Zonta Douglas County table. You can
reach Rhonda at 720-344-2153 (O), 303-229-9935 (Cell) or by email at
Rhonda@TheWELLthyPeople.com.

CALENDAR

Date Event Time Location Details

October 2
Fundraising
Committee meeting 

6 pm
Gwen's
14 Beacon Hill Ln 

October 9 Club meeting 5:30 pm
La Hacienda Colorado
I-25 and Colorado Blvd. 

Claire Levy,
Colorado Center on
Law and Policy,
Speaker 

October 14
Service Committee
meeting 

6 pm Village Inn

October 16 COVA bag stuffing 2 to 5 pm 90 Galapago Street
Service opportunity
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October 16
New Member
Orientation 

5:30 pm
Sheila's
3635 S Roslyn Way 

October 19
Delores Project
dinner 

6:15 pm Delores House Service opportunity

October 27
Membership
Committee meeting 

5:30 pm Citron Bistro

October 30
Fundraising
Committee meeting 

6 pm
Gwen's
14 Beacon Hill Lane 

November 8 ZONTA SAYS NO 5 to 8 pm

Posner Center for
International
Development
1031 33rd St. 

Drinks, snacks, art
and information
about VAW 

November 13 Club meeting 5:30 pm
La Hacienda Colorado
I-25 and Colorado Blvd. 

Open Door
Ministries 

November 16
Delores Project
dinner 

6:15 pm Delores House Service opportunity 

December 11 Holiday party TBA Friends of the Haven
Service
opportunity and
celebration

December 21
Delores Project
dinner 

6:15 pm Delores House Service opportunity 

March 21,
2015 

Zonta Day of Film
 

TBA
SIE FilmCenter
2510 E Colfax 

TBA

May 16, 2015 ZCD Garage Sale TBA Cynthia's house
Start collecting
treasures now! 

Zonta Club of Denver | president@zonta-denver.org 
Mary Benoit, President | Gwen Fornia and Judy McNerny, Editors

zonta-denver.org
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Denver, CO 80201
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